

DVMHA Monthly Meeting

Date: October 12, 2021

Time: 6:00 pm

Location: Omniplex Curling Rink Meeting Room

Attendees: Becca F, Katrina D, Andrea B, Jen W, Jackie G, Katie M, Chris C, Dean B, Grayson W, Mandy L, Sarah M, Cheryl B, Dale L, Trisha E, Greg M, Tania B, Jordan C

Missing: Bill B, Karrie J

Motions:

- Dale motions to accept last months minutes, Everyone accepted.
- Andrea motions to add Connor Rasmus & Larry Moberg as general members, Mandy L seconds, all in favor. Passed
- Dale motions to buy 2 ref jackets, Jordan seconds, all in favor. Passed
- Jenise savage stepped up to do popcorn sales.

Agenda

President Greg Mulligan:

- Issues came up with the CAHL so DVMH pulled all its teams out and are now all back into the NAI.

Vice President Jordan Cameron:

- Working on underage player movement and getting a policy in place.
- Need to get a committee together to work on completing the bylaws and policies.

Treasurer Katrina Dawes:

- All registrations are in

Secretary Tania Bouchard:

-

Registrar Trisha Enyedy:

Total registered: 214

U7 - 41

U9 - 42

U11 - 34

U13 - 45

U15 - 34 (2 overage players)

U18 - 18

- Finalizing all the team rosters in HCR and submitting for approval
- Gave Jeremy Carefoot a release
- Gave Shawn Bailey a release. Shawn is a parkland county member so he will have to go through Parkland next season for a release.

Ways and Means Cheryl Bouchard:

- Raffle approved, tickets on order.
- Waiting for High Five to provide dates for pictures. They are thinking of a Sunday for the younger groups and a weeknight for the older. Dean will be calling me later this week with dates then I will coordinate with Grayson.
- Should the rep arena/facility chart be added to our website for quick reference? Is it on the NAI site?

Ice Scheduler Grayson Weir:

- Resubmitted ice to the NAI

Technical Coordinator Bill Beckett:

-

Referee Coordinator Dale Liske:

- Ref clinic is saturday.

Tournament Coordinator Rebecca Foster:

- U11 tournament committee is working on their tasks.
- Lots of inquiries for U9 & U7, not sure how feasible either tournament will be with capacity restrictions. Are we allowed to share benches? I assume not?
- High five photos will take pictures for the tournament.

Coach Coordinator Larry Moberg & Mandy Layden:

- Mike M came out for checking clinic
- Cancelled coach 2 due to lack of commitment.

Equipment Coordinator Dean Burghardt:

- U15 jerseys are on order should be here by the end of the month

- Timbit jerseys have been shipped

NAI Representative Jen Winter:

-

Division Directors

U7 Director Katie Molzan:

- First skates went well. Three U7 teams were made (Ariant and Purely Hygiene with 11 players, CFI with 10 players). Arranged with Grayson for ice time where there wouldn't be coach overlap with U9 and U7 coaches.
- Timbits also had their first ice times (9 Timbit players) and coaches said it went well. Waiting for Timbit jerseys to arrive, they used the old ones in their locker for now.
- All teams have managers and treasurers, so just waiting for the new date for their meeting. All teams were added to the website and sent to Trisha as well.

U9 Director Jackie Greenlee:

- Minor hockey and DV covid enforcement. Who is supposed to be enforcing masks?

U11 Director Karrie Jones:

- Dean Lathwell to help with this division until Karrie is back and healthy.

U13 Director Sarah MacMillan:

- Teams have started to play
 - Pile Base: has been playing exhibition games (mostly against AA teams) - and have been winning majority of the games; they're attending a AA tournament in Jasper this weekend
 - United: hasn't had any tiering games yet; played 2 exhibition games this weekend (won 8-2 against Hinton-1 and 9-3 against Camrose-2)
 - Khals: had their first tiering game this weekend (lost 4-3 against Camrose-3)

U15 Director Chris Cartwright:

- 2 teams, 1 team of 17 and 1 team of 16. 33 kids with 1 more pending overage application approval so both teams will have 17 each.

ACR - Have played 4 exhibition games with other CAHL teams. Competitive games at tier 2. Now we have been moved back to NAI and we can wait for some games to see what happens.

Outlaw - has played 2 preseason games and 1 exhibition game. Trying out in tier 3. I will talk to the coaches to see how they are doing.

- Tryouts are complete. Who do I talk to to see if out of town tryouts are complete so I can finalize the team rosters? Does this seem ridiculously late this season or is it just me?
- Can we consider putting a policy in our associations policies on how to deal with a 5 goalie situation? Unfortunately 1 player was to be released. The family ended up asking for a release before the 2nd tryout. Huge thank you to Grayson, Chris Enyedy, Mandy, Bill, Jordan and everyone else that I bothered over this process to come up with something fair for all parties. For future reference Is there anything that can be done next time so we don't end up losing 2 goalies for a following season?

U18 Director Andrea Barrett:

- Coach asked if Caden Hebert can be registered as a player to fill in if Logan Boser gets hurt. Will discuss with Katrina about fees for this.

Adjourned: 6:56pm

Next Meeting: November 9, 2021 @ 6:00pm by zoom meeting due to space and covid restrictions

Signed:

Greg

Mulligan _____

Tania

Bouchard _____